
 
 

 

File No.: 5800.00 
      
  November 16, 2020 
 
Don Dowle 
Chief Administrative Officer  
Municipality of Alexander   
Box 100 
St. Georges MB  R0E 1V0 
cao@rmalexander.com 
 
Dear Don Dowle: 
 
Re:  Municipality of Alexander Wastewater Treatment Lagoon – Licence 

Extension Date 
 

This is in response to your letter of November 4, 2020 requesting an 
extension in the expiry date of Environment Act Licence No.3178 R to March 8, 2023.     
   
 Clause C of the Licence automatically rescinds the Licence if construction 
of the Development has not commenced within three years of the date of the Licence, 
which was issued on March 8, 2018.   
 
 Your request to extend this date by two additional years to March 8, 2023 
is hereby approved. All other Licence conditions remain unchanged. Should a further 
extension be requested in the future, we would require a re-assessment of projected 
loading for the facility to ensure that the licensed design remains appropriate for the 
anticipated use.  

 
If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Larry Markwart, at 

204-392-3227 or Larry.Markwart@gov.mb.ca.    
           
  Yours truly, 
 
       Original Signed by 

 
       Shannon Kohler, Director  
       The Environment Act 

 
 cc:  K. Harman/Y. Hawryliuk/L. Markwart: Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  

Public Registries 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street, Winnipeg Manitoba  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/sd 
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